## TOWN OF NEW BOSTON

## SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES

## March 6, 1995

A regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Pimenta.

PRESENT: Michael S. Pimenta, Chairman

Darlene M. Goodin, Selectman Harold "Bo" Strong, Selectman Todd I. Selig, Town Administrator

Town Moderator Lee Nyquist and Town Clerk Margit Hooper came before the Board to discuss preparations for the 1995 Town Meeting. The Selectmen reviewed the Budget and Town Warrant with Moderator Nyquist & Town Clerk Hooper, as well as the agenda for March 18.

The Francestown Board of Selectmen, two representatives from the Francestown Solid Waste Committee, and Michael Richards came before the Board to discuss the 1995 New Boston Hazardous Waste Day. The New Boston Board of Selectmen agreed to allow Francestown to participate in the 1995 New Boston Hazardous Waste Day. Francestown agreed to try to send over a police officer to help New Boston monitor traffic flow at the event. Both groups will do a great deal of traffic flow planning to ease traffic congestion at the event. The hope of the Board was that by allowing Francestown to participate with New Boston for a second consecutive year, Francestown would be able to gather the necessary statistical and logistical data necessary to coordinate a program of its own for 1996.

Fire Chief Jim Dodge came before the Board to discuss building department issues. The Board asked Town Administrator Selig to have the Building Inspector come before the Board to discuss building department issues on March 13, 1995.

The Board approved Selectmen's minutes from: February 6, 1995 Non-public Session; February 13, 1995 Selectmen's Meeting; February 20, 1995 Selectmen's Meeting/Public Hearing on Blind Exemption; February 27, 1995 Selectmen's Meeting; February 27, 1995 Non-public Session.

The Board deliberated on whether or not each member should serve as an ex officio member of the Planning Board for four month or for one year terms. It was decided to postpone action on this issue until after Town Meeting.

Selectmen's Meeting 3/6/95

The Board set up a site walk with Tom and Christine Quirk and Road Agent Lee Murray to look at Cochran Hill Road on Monday, March 13, 1995, at 9:00 a.m.

The Board postponed action on whether or not the Town should supply private plowing contractors with Town-owned plow blades.

The Board of Selectmen instructed Town Administrator Selig to write to Senator Gregg in support of eliminating the SBA Tree Planting Grant Program.

The Board postponed action on Police Department personnel issues.

The Board instructed Town Administrator Selig to make the necessary arrangements so that Town employees could take advantage of the Matthew Thornton Health Plan. Town employees will therefore have a choice of either the traditional Blue Cross Blue Shield of N.H. policy or the Matthew Thornton Health Plan.

Town Administrator Selig informed the Board that he would be having lunch with former Town Clerk/Administrative Assistant Sandra Gendron on Wednesday, March 8, 1995.

The Board reviewed Payroll and Accounts Payable.

The Board reviewed pistol permits.

Town Administrator Selig informed the Board that they would have to review the State assessor's recommended abatements over the course of the next week.

Respectfully submitted,

Todd I. Selig

Town Administrator